
 

 

 CITY OF SPRING LAKE PARK 

1301 81ST AVENUE N.E. 

 AGENDA 

 June 6, 2016 

 7:00 P.M. 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER 

2. ROLL CALL 

3. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

4. ADDITIONS OR CORRECTIONS TO AGENDA 

5. DISCUSSION FROM THE FLOOR 

6. CONSENT AGENDA: 
A. Approval of Minutes – May 16, 2016 

B. Request for Payment No. 3 – Lift Station No. 1 – Meyer Contracting 

C. Contractor’s Licenses 

D. Sign Permit 

E. Correspondence 

7. PRESENTATION 

A.  Ladder Truck Presentation – Fire Chief Smith 

8. PUBLIC WORKS REPORT 

9. CODE ENFORCEMENT REPORT 

10. NEW BUSINESS 

A.  Accept Joyce Swanson Resignation  

B.  Authorize Recruitment of Liquor Store Manager Position 

C. Approve Job Descriptions for Liquor Store Manager, Liquor Store Assistant Manager and  

     Liquor Store Clerk 

11. ENGINEER’S REPORT 

12. ATTORNEY’S REPORT 

13. REPORTS 

14. OTHER 

A. Administrator Reports 

15. ADJOURN 

 

 

SEE REVERSE SIDE FOR RULES FOR PUBLIC HEARINGS AND  

DISCUSSION FROM THE FLOOR 





  OFFICIAL PROCEEDINGS 

 

Pursuant to due call and notice thereof, the regularly scheduled meeting of the Spring Lake Park City Council 

was held on May 16, 2016 at the Spring Lake Park Community Center, 1301 81st Avenue N.E., at 7:00 P.M. 

 

1.  Call to Order 

 

Mayor Hansen called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 

 

2.  Roll Call 

 

Members Present: Councilmembers Mason, Nash, Nelson, Wendling and Mayor Hansen 

 

Members Absent: None 

 

Staff Present: Police Chief Ebeltoft; Building Official Brainard; Public Works Director Randall; 

Attorney Thames; Engineer Gravel; Parks and Recreation Director Rygwall; 

Administrator Buchholtz and Executive Assistant Gooden  

 

Visitors: Dave Singh, 8443 University Avenue NE 

      

3.  Pledge of Allegiance 

 

4.  Additions or Corrections to Agenda   

 

Administrator Buchholtz asked that Item I, Contractor’s Request for Payment No. 1, and New Business Item, 

a Special Event Permit be added to the agenda. 

 

5.  Discussion From The Floor - None 

 

6.  Consent Agenda: 

 

Mayor Hansen reviewed the following Consent Agenda items: 

A. Approval of Minutes – May 2, 2016 

B. Disbursements 

 1. General Fund Disbursement Claim No.  16-07 -- $523,135.58 

 2. Liquor Fund Disbursement Claim No.    16-08 -- $178,107.30 

C. Budget to Date/Statement of Fund Balance 

D. Exempt Gambling Permit – Mounds View Community Theater, June 12, 2016 

E. Master Subscribers Agreement for MN Court Data Services for Governmental Agencies 

F. Contractor’s License 

G. Sign Permit 

H. Correspondence 

I. Contractor’s Request for Payment No. 1 – Allied Blacktop Co. 

 

MOTION BY COUNCILMEMBER NASH APPROVING THE CONSENT AGENDA.  ROLL CALL 

VOTE:  ALL AYES.  MOTION CARRIED. 
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7. Presentation 

 

A.  Mayor’s Proclamation – Public Works Week, May 15-21, 2016 

 

Mayor Hansen read a proclamation declaring May 15-21, 2015 as Public Works Week in the city of Spring 

Lake Park.  

 

B.  Mayor’s Proclamation – National Police Week, May 15-21, 2016 

 

Mayor Hansen read a proclamation declaring May 15-21, 2016 as National Police Week in the city of 

Spring Lake Park. 

 

8. Police Report 

 

Police Chief Ebeltoft reviewed the April 2016 department statistics. 

 

Chief Ebeltoft stated that the Police Department responded to four hundred two calls for service for the month 

of April 2016 compared to four hundred forty six calls for service in April 2015. 

 

Chief Ebeltoft reported that the Spring Lake Park Police Department deployed the “Speed Trailer” at sixteen 

different locations throughout the city to help remind the residents and those driving in the community of their 

speeds while operating a motor vehicle 

 

Chief Ebeltoft reported that the Police Department participated in the “National Prescription Drug Take Back 

Program” on April 30, 2016.  He reported that approximately one hundred fifty eight pounds of prescription 

drug were accepted and turned over to the Anoka County Sheriff’s Office for destroying.  He stated that because 

of the successful drop off day, a permanent drop box will be located at City Hall for residents to utilize and the 

Anoka County Sheriff’s Office is willing to occur the cost for the destruction of the drugs.   

 

Chief Ebeltoft reported, in addition to addressing the day-to-day operations of the Department, he attended 

numerous meetings throughout the month representing Spring Lake Park Police Department and the City of 

Spring Lake Park. 

 

9.  Parks and Recreation Report 

 

Parks and Recreation Director Rygwall reviewed the April 2016 department statistics. Ms. Rygwall reported 

that the Parks and Recreation Commission met and reviewed softball dates and rule changes. 

 

Ms. Rygwall stated that staff had a busy month preparing softball teams, hiring summer help and working on 

summer programs. She reported that Recreation Programmer Kay Okey hosted her first trip to Memphis and 

received great feedback from the travelers. She stated that staff has also been busy organizing Tower Days 

applications and ordering car magnets and banners for the parade. Ms. Rygwall reminded residents to purchase 

their Tower Days button at the various locations in the city. 
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10. New Business 

 

A.  Special Event Permit 

 

Administrator Buchholtz reported that the City has received a special event permit application from Infinity 

Automotive (8443 University Avenue NE) for a grand opening celebration on Saturday, June 4, 2016 from 10 

AM – 2 PM. He stated that the events include a band, an 80-100 vehicle car show and a taco truck.  He reported 

that Infinity Automotive has stated that they have received permission from Industrial Ladder and Supply to 

utilize their parking lot, however; the city has not received confirmation of this from Industrial Ladder. 

 

Administrator Buchholtz stated that staff is supportive of efforts of our businesses to promote themselves 

however; there are a number of public safety concerns associated with the proposal.  He reported that staff is 

recommending approval of the special use permit with the following conditions: 

 

 1.  Applicant must present a signed letter from the owner of the property at 8437 University Avenue     

                  (Industrial Ladder and Supply), granting permission to the applicant to park vehicles during the   

                   event. 

 2.  Applicant must provide parking attendants to guide traffic flow. Parking attendants must be readily 

      identifiable- wearing safety vests and utilizing parking safety wands and must be present for the     

                   duration of the event.  

 3.  Food truck shall be properly licensed and insured. 

 4.  The on-site music must comply with the City’s noise ordinance (Section 153.100, Spring Lake Park 

      City Code). The speakers must be pointed away from any abutting residential properties. 

 5.  No event parking shall occur on University Avenue Service Drive. 

 6.  Applicant shall provide a site layout showing the location of the car show, stage and food truck to     

                   the Chief of Police no less than seven days prior to the event.  The size of the event shall be limited 

      to what can accommodated by off-street parking at 8443 University Avenue NE. Site layout shall     

      accommodate an emergency vehicle to access the building. 

 7.  Applicant shall provide adequate restroom facilities (portable toilets or access to restrooms in     

                   building) for event. 

 8.  Applicant shall provide a plan addressing adverse weather or a catastrophic event to the Chief of    

                   Police no less than seven days prior to the event.  

 

Councilmember Nelson asked the applicant if he was in agreement with the conditions and had any questions. 

Mr. Singh stated that he is comfortable with the conditions and the car show will only have 30 entries. He stated 

that he has received permission to park vehicles in the restaurant parking lot down the street and the jazz band, 

Blue Dog, has been confirmed for the event. 

 

Mr. Singh reported that he will talk with the surrounding neighbors to make them aware of the event and what 

the plans will be for the event.  He asked if an alternate rain date could be added to the permit.  Administrator 

Buchholtz stated that if the Councilmembers are comfortable with the conditions then an amendment could be 

added to include an alternative date. Councilmember Nelson stated he is comfortable with that amendment as 

long as the alternate event date does not interfere with Tower Days.   

 

MOTION MADE BY COUNCILMEMBER MASON TO APPROVE SPECIAL USE PERMIT FOR 

INFINITY AUTOMOTIVE FOR EVENT ON JUNE 4, 2016 WITH AN ALTERNATIVE DATE, IN CASE 

OF INCLEMENT WEATHER, NOT TO INTERFERE WITH TOWER DAYS. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL 

AYES. MOTION CARRIED. 
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11. Engineer’s Report 

 

Engineer Gravel reported that the Lift Station No.1 project will be completed by the end of the month. 

Councilmember Wendling inquired if a fence will be around the station. Mr. Gravel stated there will not be 

one. 

 

12. Attorney’s Report - None 

 

13.  Reports 

 

Councilmember Nelson reported that he attended Stan Kowalski’s 90th birthday celebration and there was a 

great turnout. He reported that the Mayor read a proclamation honoring Mr. Kowalski and his 

accomplishments.  

 

14. Other 

 

A.  Administrator Report 

 

Administrator Buchholtz reported that the Comprehensive Plan amendments have been submitted to the 

Metropolitan Council. He reminded the Council of important upcoming dates and events that he attended this 

past month. 

 

15.  Adjourn 

 

MOTION BY COUNCILMEMBER MASON TO ADJOURN.  VOICE VOTE:  ALL AYES.  MOTION 

CARRIED. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 P.M. 

 

         __________________________________ 

         Cindy Hansen, Mayor  

 

Attest: 

 

__________________________________________ 

Daniel R. Buchholtz, Administrator, Clerk/Treasurer 













 





 





 









 





























 



 

 

 

MEMORANDUM  
 

 

 

TO: MAYOR HANSEN AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL  

FROM: DANIEL R. BUCHHOLTZ, CITY ADMINISTRATOR  

SUBJECT: LIQUOR STORE MANAGER VACANCY AND RECRUITMENT 

DATE: JUNE 2, 2016 
 
 

 

 
On June 1, 2016, Liquor Store Manager Joyce Swanson submitted her letter of resignation, effective 

Friday, June 17.  On behalf of the City, I would like to express our appreciation to Ms. Swanson for 

her years of service to the City and give her our best wishes to her as she enters into retirement. 

 

I am seeking authority from the City Council to begin the process of recruiting a new liquor store 

manager.  I have updated the job descriptions for the Liquor Store Manager, Liquor Store Assistant 

Manager and Liquor Store Clerk/Cashier positions.  These job descriptions are currently being 

reviewed by our liquor store consultant and will be provided to the City Council under separate cover. 

 

During the transition, I would recommend appointing Laura Saastamoinen as the Interim Liquor 

Store Manager and recommend increasing her salary to Step 3 of the Liquor Store Manager range 

($30.01/hour).  This will compensate Ms. Saastamoinen for the increased responsibilities she will 

have during the transition.  Her salary will return to Step 6 of the Assistant Liquor Store manager 

salary ($25.23) once the new liquor store manager begins his/her duties with the City. 

 

Staff is recommending the following actions: 

1. Accept Joyce Swanson’s letter of resignation. 

2. Approve job descriptions for the Liquor Store Manager, Liquor Store Assistant Manager 

and Liquor Store Clerk/Cashier positions. 

3.  

4. Authorize staff to begin recruitment for the Liquor Store Manager position. 

5. Appoint Laura Saastamoinen as Interim Liquor Store Manager and increase her salary to 

Step 3 of the Liquor Store Manager classification for the duration of this assignment. 

 

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me at 763-784-6491. 



 



 

 

 

 
City of Spring Lake Park  

Engineer’s Project Status Report 
 

To: Council Members and Staff  Re: Status Report for 6.6.16 Meeting       
 

From:  Phil Gravel     File No.: R-18GEN  
 

 

Note:  Updated information is shown in italics.    
 
 

2015 Sanitary Sewer Lining Project (193803135).  

The Contractor, Visu-Sewer, has completed the required work.  Final inspection and final 

payment Release of 5% retainage) will occur this spring/summer.  The Public Works 

Director will coordinate warranty televising.  

 
2014-2015 Street Improvement Project (193801577).      

The contractor, Valley Paving Inc., started working on punch-list items (including seeding 

items and structure adjustments) on May 23rd.  Final work will be completed in 2016.      

 

CSAH 35 Turn Lanes and Sidewalk (193802914).  

Construction is substantially complete.  Punch-list inspection will be completed in June.  

Field survey will be completed to document post-construction wetland edge.                   

 
MS4 Permit (193802936). 

Ongoing implementation items.  Working on closing out existing site permits and 

identifying private stormwater ponds that need maintenance.  Need to prepare annual 

report schedule annual public meeting.       

 
Lift Station No. 1 Equipment (pumps, generator, and control panel) (193802805). 

Equipment suppliers have essentially completed work on their items.  Generator has 

been installed. Lift station pumps have been installed.  Control panel has been installed.       

 
Lift Station No. 1 Reconstruction (193803115). 

The Contractor is Meyer Contracting.  The new lift station start-up has been completed.  

The system is now operating off of the new lift station and equipment. Street restoration 

work will occur next.     

 

2016 Sanitary Sewer Lining Project (193803421).  

This project includes lining and wye grouting on Old Central south of 81st.  Contractor is 

Hydro-Klean.  Contractor is completing the initial televising.          

 

2016 Street Seal Coat Project (193803424). 

Contractor is Allied Blacktop.  Crack repair work has been completed.  Seal Coat work 

will begin in the middle of June.           

 

Other issues/projects.    
 

Working with Terry on options for bituminous trail repairs at various locations.   

 
Feel free to contact Harlan Olson, Phil Carlson, Jim Engfer, Mark Rolfs, Tim Grinstead, Peter Allen, or me if you 

have any questions or require any additional information.   



 



 
CORRESPONDENCE 
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In this May 2016 Issue...

C omcast Business recently announced that 30 small business owners from across the U.S. have 
been named regional winners in the “Innovations 4 Entrepreneurs Contest” (I4E), a national 
competition that will award more than $440,000 to up-and-coming companies that are leveraging 

technology to enhance their business. Each of the regional winners, which include 15 startups and  
15 entrepreneurs, receives a $10,000 cash award and the chance to compete for the opportunity to consult 
with more than a dozen business experts to fuel growth within their organization.
Winners were selected based on essays they submitted regarding how they would use technology to 
enhance their business. Entries were judged by John Jantsch, marketing consultant, speaker and best-
selling author of Duct Tape Marketing, The Commitment Engine and The Referral Engine,and Anita 
Campbell, founder, CEO and publisher of Small Business Trends. The winners come from a wide range  
of geographies, backgrounds and types of businesses. 

The Twin Cities Region is excited to announce two winners in the “Innovations 4 Entrepreneurs Contest:”
•	� Sammy’s Avenue Eatery: Sammy’s Avenue Eatery is a community based coffee and sandwich shop. 

They not only serve great food, but also offer a great atmosphere to come and work, meet, or just simply relax and hear from a wide spectrum of people 
whom share a common goal of growth and increased opportunity.

•	� NewMedia Holdings: AnewLuv is an online dating service with a potential global reach.  Hosted web services and API’s all hosted locally on site via 
Comcast Business Internet. As a small operation with lower overhead they believe they can provide much more competitive paid and free services and 
really carve out a niche in the online dating space. n

Saint Paul resident Jeremy Skjegstad 
has been selected as the Minnesota 
Site-Based Big Brother of the year. 

He received the statewide honor after 
receiving the same recognition from  
Big Brothers Big Sisters of the Greater 
Twin Cities. For seven years, Jeremy 
has devoted time each week to being an 
additional, caring adult in a child’s life as 
a Big Brother, most recently to his current 
Little Brother, Lor.
For the past three years, Jeremy has spent 
90 minutes every other week, September 
through May, with Lor—a 6th grader 
at Hazel Park Prep Academy. Unlike 
the traditional BBBS community-based 
matches who meet more independently and often on weekends, their site-based match is supported by 
their respective school and workplace.  Twice each month, along with 20 of his classmates, Lor boards a 
yellow bus that delivers him from his school to the Comcast campus in Saint Paul, where he is met by his 
Big Brother and mentor, Jeremy.  
The program is part of an innovative “Beyond School Walls” initiative, funded by Comcast. n

Comcast was a proud sponsor of 
the Northeast Youth and Family 
Services Leadership Luncheon on 

May 4, 2016. This event helped NYFS kick 
off their celebration of 40 years of service 
to the northern suburbs. Each year NYFS 
improve the lives of over 4,000 youth, 
families and adults. We would like to thank 
Mayor Val Johnson, and Councilmember 
Paul Jacobsen for joining us at the 
luncheon. n

Comcast Business Announces Regional Winners in 
Innovations 4 Entrepreneurs Competition

Northeast  
Youth and 

Family  
Services

Comcast Employee Jeremy 
Skjegstad Honored as Site-Based 
Big Brother of the Year
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Contact Us... Emmett Coleman
Vice President of External Affairs
(651) 493-5774
Emmett_Coleman@comcast.com

Allyson Hartle
State Director of Government Affairs
(651) 252-9279
Allyson_Hartle@comcast.com

Kate Hensing
Manager of External Affairs
(651) 493-5778
Kate_Hensing@comcast.com

Jill Hornbacher
Director, External Affairs
(651) 493-5040
Jill_Hornbacher@comcast.com

Meredith Moore-Crosby
Director of External Affairs
651-493-5776
Meredith_Moorecrosby@comcast.com

Martin Ludden
Manager of External Affairs
(651) 493-5780 
Martin_Ludden@comcast.com

Dave Nyberg
Sr. Manager of External Affairs
651-493-5291
Dave_Nyberg@comcast.com

Karly Werner
Director of External Affairs
(651) 493-5777
Karly_Werner@comcast.com

Jamie Yanisch 
Senior Specialist of External Affairs
651-493-5319
Jamie_Yanisch@comcast.com

To stay up to date on 
Comcast in the  

Twin Cities Region,  
please follow us on 

Twitter  
@ComcastMSP

Comcast’s Leaders & 
Achievers Scholarship

A Simpler 
Bill 
Designed  
for You

On Saturday, April 30, more than 2,000 Twin Cities employees and their family, friends and community partners volunteered at 12 metro area project sites 
as part of the 15th annual Comcast Cares Day. 
Comcast Cares Day is one way that Comcast and NBCUniversal demonstrate our year-round commitment to make change happen in the communities we 

serve. Since 2001, our employees have given over three-million hours of service at more than 5,000 project sites across the country.  The Comcast Foundation has 
contributed grants totaling $14 million to local community partner organizations on behalf of each employee and immediate family member who has volunteered  
on Comcast Cares Day. We would like to thank all of the volunteers, community partners and elected officials who joined us on April 30th. n

15th Annual Comcast Cares Day

The Twin Cities Region recently held its 12th Annual Comcast Scholarship 
Recognition Event honoring the 2016 Leaders & Achievers Scholarship 
recipients. Comcast has awarded more than $24 million in scholarships to 

approximately 23,000 students through our Leaders and Achievers Scholarship 
Program.
Scholarship recipients are high school students recognized on the basis of 
community service, leadership skills, positive attitude and academic achievement. 
The Leaders and Achievers Scholarship Program underscores the Comcast 
philosophy that young people should have every opportunity to achieve their 
potential and be motivated as catalysts for positive change in their schools 
and communities. We would especially like to thank Mayor George Tourville, 
Representative Kelly Fenton, Representative Linda Runbeck, and Senator Foung 
Hawj for joining Comcast in congratulating the scholarship recipients. n

We are committed to 
improving every 
aspect of the 

customer experience. Comcast 
has been working to improve 
your XFINITY experience  
all around – we’ve simplified 
things so you can get the 
information you need without 
having to search for it. We worked directly with 
customers to redesign the XFINITY bill.  
We hope that you like the new look and feel!
Customers are now seeing the updated XFINITY bill design with new 
features including:
•	 A simpler summary of changes and credits up front
•	� Easy ways to access payment options, including through the  

My Account app
•	 Tips on getting more from their service
•	 Streamlined design features, like easy-to-spot contact information
For more information, visit xfinity.com/billredesign n

mailto:Emmett_Coleman@cable.comcast.com
mailto:Allyson_Hartle@cable.comcast.com
mailto:Martin_Ludden@cable.comcast.com
mailto:Karly_Werner@cable.comcast.com
http://www.billredesign.com/


From: Shaylyn French   
Sent: Saturday, May 21, 2016 1:06 PM 
To: debeltoft@slpmn.org 
Subject: Just a little note 
 

Dear Spring Lake Police Department, 

 

2016  has without a doubt been a terrible year ever endured by Law Enforcement. Those like me who 

hold the force near and dear to their hearts are also feeling the pain of the incidents this year and still feel 

the aches of the pains of this year. Although I don't sport the uniform nor am I a LEO myself, I still bleed 

blue and have a passion for all Law Enforcement Officials no matter what uniform is worn.   

 

Unfortunately, I live in one of the many communities affected by a fallen officer this year and let me tell 

you (without insulting your intelligence), that it really does turn a community inside out. At the same time 

however, it also brings the best out of communities as well. When these events happen, often times people 

are met with guilt because they didn't thank their police departments enough or other Law Enforcement 

Agencies. Today, I choose to not let this regret become a reality. 

 

Today, I take just a few moments to write to you and your agency and thank each and everyone of you for 

what you do for your communities. The strength, courage and integrity that you carry with you 

throughout your days is one that can never be measured. What you do is worth it, what you do is 

appreciated, although it may seem like many are against you, please know that there are many such as I 

behind you. 

 

Today I also take a few moments to make you aware that there are people out there like me, who pray 

over you every single day and care about the achievement of making it home safe and soundly each day.  

 

I hope that this letter of encouragement finds your heart and allows itself to serve as an aid to heal some 

of the pain that all of you have endured at some point this year. Enough is enough hearing about all that 

are against you, today, you shall receive a reminder that there are indeed individuals such as myself, who 

have your six always and are combating your honor within humanity against those who choose to remain 

blind to the wonderful things you do each day . 

 

I may not live in your jurisdiction of service, but I am still someone who appreciates Law Enforcement 

wherever you are. This is because each of you serve a bigger purpose than any person's mind could even 

wrap their brains around, not all may see it but there are plenty of others that do. 

 

God bless each of you through all of your days, I appreciate you and again thank you for your service. 

 

Sincerely Yours, 

 

Shaylyn Connelly-French 

Warrenton, OR  
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Anoka County Sheriff’s Office 
In Partnership with 

Blaine PD, Centennial Lakes PD, Columbia Heights PD, Fridley PD,  
Lino Lakes PD, Ramsey PD, Spring Lake Park PD, St. Francis PD 

Prescription Drug Take Back 

Drop Off Locations: 
 

Anoka County Sheriff’s Office 

13301 Hanson Blvd. NE 

Andover, MN 55304 

763-323-5000   Hours:  8:00 a.m.—4:30 p.m. 
 

Blaine Police Department 

10801 Town Square Drive NE 

Blaine, MN  55449 

763-785-6168    Hours:  7:00 a.m.—4:30 p.m. 
 

Centennial Lakes Police Department 

54 North Road 

Circle Pines, MN  55014 

763-784-2501    Hours:  8:00 a.m.—4:30 p.m. 
 

Columbia Heights Police Department 

825 41st Avenue NE 

Columbia Heights, MN  55421 

763-706-8100    Hours:  8:00 a.m.—4:30 p.m. 
 

Fridley Police Department 

6431 University Avenue NE 

Fridley, MN  55432 

763-572-3629    Hours:  8:00 a.m.—4:30 p.m. 
 

Lino Lakes Police Department 

640 Town Center Pkwy 

Lino Lakes, MN  55014 

651-982-2300    Hours:  8:00 a.m.—4:30 p.m. 
 

Ramsey Police Department 

7550 Sunwood Drive NW 

Ramsey, MN  55303 

763-427-6812    Hours:  8:00 a.m.—4:30 p.m. 
 

Spring Lake Park Police Department 

1301 81st Avenue NE 

Spring Lake Park, MN  55432 

763-792-7200     Hours:  8:00 a.m.—4:30 p.m. 
 

St. Francis Police Department 

4058 St. Francis Blvd. NW 

St. Francis, MN  55070 

763-753-1264    Hours:  6:00 a.m.—4:30 p.m. 

The Prescription Drug Take Back addresses a vital public safety and 

public health issue.  More than seven million Americans currently 

abuse prescription drugs, according to the 2009 Substance Abuse and 

Mental Health Services Administration’s National Survey on Drug Use 

and Health.  Each day, approximately, 2,500 teens use prescription 

drugs to get high for the first time according to the Partnership for a 

Drug Free America.  Studies show that a majority of abused prescrip-

tion drugs are obtained from family and friends, including the home 

medicine cabinet.   

 

To date, the Anoka County Sheriff’s Office, along with its law enforce-

ment partners, collected nearly 12,500 pounds of unwanted prescrip-

tion drugs and safely disposed of them. 

 

The goal of the Prescription Drug Take Back is to provide a conven-

ient drop off location for the public to dispose of unwanted or unused 

prescription drugs. 

 

Due to the public response and the on-going issues surrounding pre-

scription drug abuse, the Anoka County Sheriff’s Office, along with its 

law enforcement partners, provides an on-going Prescription Drug 

Take Back Program. 

 

The Prescription Drug Take Back will accept unwanted prescription 

drugs from non-commercial, residential users only.  No syringes, nee-

dles, or other hazardous materials will be accepted.  Participation in 

the Prescription Drug Take Back is free and anonymous; all prescrip-

tions will be disposed of with “no questions asked.”   

Updated 5-24-16 



 






